
Fire District #4 Auxiliary 

March 9, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by president Jenny Mayberry with the flag salute.  In attendance were:  

Carole Alexander, Ron Alexander, Rob Alexander, Betty Appling, Rocky Eastman, Dean Farrens, Brooks Graves, 

Roy Holman, Ellie Jacobs, Brian Jones, Jenny Mayberry, Bob McCoy, Anna Miller, Debbie Mobley, Paula Partlow, 

Candice Roediger, Carol Roediger and Megan Waite.   

• Secretaries Report 

The minutes of the February 9, 2022 meeting stand approved with no changes or corrections.  Bob McCoy motioned 

to approve the minutes as presented. There has been no correspondence. 

• Treasurers Report 

The treasures report was given by Carole Alexander.  Per the hand out, the previous balance in the checking account 

was $3,580.17.  Accounts payable were; reimbursements to;  Brooks Graves, $65.34 for firefighter lunches on 

extended fire, Ellie Jacobs $229.62 for Halloween parade candy and Christmas children gifts.  Donations to firefighter 

stair climb, $250.00.  Flowers for Jim McDole memorial, $74.05.  Deposits were; $3.00 for membership dues, Station 

maintenance, $150.00 each from Station 41, 43, 44 and 45.  Balance in the savings account is $19,127.36.  Total all 

accounts is $22,691.52.  A new check will be exchanged to Ellie for $20.00 for her reimbursement due to an incorrect 

total given in error.   

• Old Business 
Brooks advised the group the window decals were a donation from John Sasser at Integrity Design.  Debbie has sent 

them a Thank You card.   
Dean Atkinson’s retirement dinner has been rescheduled for March 30th at 6:00 pm at Station 41.  Rocky will notify 

Cugini’s with a head count.  Rob and Ron will pick up the food.  Carole Roediger will arrange for the cake.   
Megan gave an update on the T-shirt order.  All have come in except the size large’s.  She will follow up with the 

vendor. Going back through the previous minutes, the Auxiliary had approved $1,500.00 for the purchase.   
The Awards Banquet is on schedule for April 23, 2022.  Getting donations has been slow for Ellie and Candice.  They 

will let Rocky know what they have received so far. Megan is working on entertainment with a “Family Feud” game. 

Everyone thought it would fun.   
 

• New Business 
Funeral services for Don Maiuri as follows:  Viewing/Visitation, Friday March 18th from 10:00 Am – 6:00 PM @ Herring 

Groseclose Funeral Home.  Rosary at 7:00 PM.  Funeral Mass, Saturday March 19th at 10:00 AM @ St. Patrick 

Catholic Church.  A reception/luncheon will follow there after the procession to the cemetery.  The Auxiliary will donate 

a sheet cake for the reception.  Also approved was flowers.  Debbie has passed around a card for all to sign.  Debbie 

Carole and Ellie will meet to purchase the flowers and will be taken to the funeral home.       

 

• Chiefs Report 
Rocky thanked the Auxiliary for all they do.  Thank you to Brooks for providing the food for the crew working the 

extended structure fire.  Decorating for the Banquet was discussed to meet the morning of at the Whitman. 
 

• Miscellaneous 
Candice Roediger thanked the Auxiliary for the beautiful flowers for the passing of her dad, Jim McDole. 

 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM 
 

• The next meeting will be held on April 13, 2022 at 6:00 PM 

 

• Submitted by Debbie Mobley; Auxiliary Secretary 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


